
3/11/15 7:02 PM 

Meeting called to order saying the Pledge of Allegiance.  Attendance is taken by Miss Olson.  
Chair Strickland, Mr. McCoy, and Secretary Olson present. Excused absence, Vice-Chair Patera.  
Absent, Ms. Manzer.  A quorum is established. 

New Business:  

• Joseph Petrella came and spoke.  He is the new City of Great Falls Park and Rec Director.  
Holds a Masters in Recreation and Tourism and is National Park certified.  Works both 
in office and out in the parts- wants to be approachable both to employees and 
community.   

• Sandy Mares asked about the budget.  Joseph said there were a few cutbacks and they 
are doing okay but are looking for alternative solutions.   

• It was mentioned that our trees are dead and we wanted to check into a warranty at the 
West Kiwanis Park.  Mr. McCoy also mentioned lights for the park on 3rd Ave NW along 
the northern side.   

• Mitchell Pool rentals were mentioned and Joseph will look into- problem being you pay 
for and rent for 2 hours but they won’t let you in until 15 minutes after your time starts, 
and ask you to leave 15 minutes before you time is up, for clean-up.   

Other/Old Business: 

• The little free library in Rhodes Park may have been vandalized- shingles missing from 
roof.  Offer to replace the missing shingles from one of Chair Strickland’s friends.  Says 
books are going quickly which is a good sign 

• Holman Building.  Mr. Holman and Ellen Sievert met with Craig Raymond and it will 
take less steps and permits than first thought to repair the end of the building.  NHC # 2 
will send a letter of encouragement and offer assistance to Mr. Holman.  Our goal would 
be to ask to have it repaired by tourism season.   

1. Motion from Mr. McCoy and Seconded by Chair Strickland to have Secretary 
Olson draft a letter. 

• Secretary Olson asked again about the Neighborhood Watch and will get ahold of Eric 
Ray on how to get one established for NHC # 2. 

• A motion was made by Chair Strickland and 2nd by Mr. McCoy to move our meetings 
from West Elementary to the Staybridge Inns and Suites. 

• Chair Strickland made a motion to approve the February 2015 Minutes, Mr. McCoy 
seconded. 

• West Levee Update— 
1. The accreditation of our levee expired in 2013 but is grandfathered in until 

someone in the City or County requests a remap of the levee.  
2. If you need flood insurance it was noted to please go to someone local who is 

familiar with our levee.  It has been called in that several of the out of state 
companies have increased the rates significantly on renewals.   

3. Please see attached documentation from Ms. Mares for further reading on the 
levee 



• Marianne asked if we could post notices at business around NHC # 2 to increase our 
attendance.  This will be tabled until April 8th meeting when we can discuss further. 
 

Motion made to adjourn the meeting at 8:08 pm by Chair Strickland, Mr. McCoy seconded. 

Next meeting will be held April 8th- Staybridge Inns and Suites, 201 3rd St NW 

Respectfully submitted, Brittany R. Olson 




















